
 

 

 
DATE: April 24, 2024 

 

TO: Board of Education 

 

FROM: Mrs. Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

 

SUBJECT: Scotty Lapp Skate Park 

 

PRESENTED BY: Mrs. Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

ACTION REQUESTED: Information and Discussion 

 

The Board of Education will hear a presentation by the Scotty Lapp Foundation about the Skate Park they 

wish to build in Tahoe City in memory of Scotty Lapp. The Scotty Lapp Foundation will request that the 

TTUSD Board of Trustees support a revised joint use agreement with Tahoe City Public Utility District 

(TCPUD) that would allow the skate park to be constructed on a TTUSD-owned land parcel at 211 Grove 

St, Tahoe City, CA 96145, adjacent to existing ball fields and Tahoe Lake Elementary School.  

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

 

After Scotty Lapp’s tragic death in February 2022, the Scotty Lapp Foundation (SLF or Foundation) was 

established as a 501(c)(3) non-profit corporation in honor of Scotty and to bring Scotty’s dream of 

creating a Tahoe City skatepark to fruition. The Foundation’s white paper is attached below. 

 

The Foundation has collaborated with TCPUD and Placer County to identify a potential skate park 

location. They reviewed several locations in the North Tahoe region. They selected the TTUSD Grove 

Street land parcel as their top choice due to its good access to public transportation and bike trails, high 

visibility, flatness, and proximity to the Tahoe City Skate Shop. 

 

The Foundation has secured support from the TCPUD, as evidenced by the letter of intent attached below. 

The letter of intent states that the TCPUD supports the development of a public skate park within its 

boundaries, specifically at the current Dog Park location. TCPUD also states its intent to provide 

operations and maintenance for the proposed skate park. 

 

The Foundation conducted a pre-application meeting with Julie Roll of Tahoe Regional Planning Agency 

(TRPA) staff in June 2023 and received a letter in January 2024 acknowledging Tahoe Regional Planning 

Agency’s agreement with the conclusions documented in the pre-application summary. The pre-

application summary and TRPA letter are attached below. 

 

RESOURCES REQUIRED:  N/A 

 

PREPARED BY:  Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

 

Attachments 
● Whitepaper from the Lapp Foundation 

● TCPUD board Letter of Intent for the project.  

● Pre-Application Meeting Summary and Letter from TRPA 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-GUXz79dN1C71FElkL9jKkX2067qJGs4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1P3qDdBTfhredfZ6lCNuNN-nkinmMy93v/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TYypoHTr6ldfk5o46zI6QXS15CEGkgoQ/view?usp=sharing

